Date & Time:		December 12, 2022				7:00PM

Place:			Town Board Room			Municipal Building

Present:		Supervisor, Ronald Smith, Councilmen; John Lysyczyn, William Glosick, Hal Bailey; Attorney, Jeffrey Squires

Also Present:		Highway Superintendent, Alan Trenchard; Dog Control Officer, Carl Tuttle; Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins; Deputy Town Clerk, Trevor Parke; Steuben County Legislator, Kelly Fitzpatrick.   List of public attached

Absent:		Councilman, Roger Knowles

Supervisor Smith opened the Regular Meeting of the Bath Town Board with the pledge of allegiance to the flag at 7:00PM.

Supervisor Smith asked for a moment of silence due to the passing of Councilman Roger Knowles.

Motion made by Councilman Glosick, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to approve the Board Meeting Minutes for November 14, 2022.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye 

New Business:
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to accept the Supervisor’s Report for November 2022.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor Smith			Aye

[bookmark: _Hlk92873951]Resolution #22-112
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Glosick to transfer funds from A2590 Landfill Fees to A1410.4 Town Clerk Contractual in the amount of $57.00. 
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

[bookmark: _Hlk119409147]Resolution #22-113
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Glosick to transfer funds from A1990.4 Contingent to A1420.4 Attorney Contractual in the amount of $241.76.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye


[bookmark: _Hlk121838157]Resolution #22-114
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to allow the bookkeeper to make adjustments to the 2022 Budget as required for year end.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

Supervisor Smith advised the Board that the Town of Bath Policies are available for review in the Town Clerk’s Office prior to the Reorganization Meeting.

Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Glosick to hold the Year End Meeting Thursday, December 29, 2022 at 4:00pm.  Passed unanimously

Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Glosick to hold the Reorganization Meeting Tuesday, January 3, 2023 at 4:00pm.  Passed unanimously

Department Reports:

Assessor – Supervisor Smith reported that the Assessor has recommended the Board consider increasing Veteran’s Tax Exemptions.  This was tabled until the County has adopted a change to the tax exemptions. 

Planning Board – Planning Board Chairman, James Hopkins gave the Planning Board’s report.  The Planning Board is reviewing information for the Momentum of Western NY project for the next meeting.

Code Enforcement – Councilman Lysyczyn gave the Code Officer’s report.

Highway – Highway Superintendent, Alan Trenchard gave the Highway report.  Two new doors have been installed and weatherization on all overhead doors has been completed at the Town Barn.

Village of Savona – Councilman Bailey reported that the Village Hall renovation is still ongoing.  The library will hold a Christmas story hour December 15th.

Kelly Fitzpatrick reported the Steuben County Finance meeting is tomorrow and they will be discussing tax exemptions.  She introduced Nick Pelham, newly appointed Steuben County Legislator.  Public Safety, broadband and opioid fund issues relative to the County were discussed.  


Board Assignments:

Ronald Smith reported the Town has received a Safety in the Workplace Award in the amount of $3,412.00 from Comp Alliance.

William Glosick reported that new safety lights for pedestrian crossings have been installed in Corning.

John Lysyczyn reported that the Code Officer would need assistance from an Engineer for the Momentum Facility Site.
Resolution #22-115
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey for approval to seek out and hire an engineer firm to assist Code Officer with the Momentum project.  This would be charged to Momentum and will be no cost to the Town.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

T&R Environmental is renovating the old Clarks Specialty Building and plans to move to that site in January.

Amazon has received their Certificate of Occupancy and plans to open in January.

Goodrich is almost ready to start construction of their building.

Finger Lakes Health Center has completed blacktopping the parking lot but still no approved plans for septic.

Hal Bailey – reported under Village of Savona

[bookmark: _Hlk121903849][bookmark: _Hlk116559006]Resolution #22-116
Motion made by Councilman Bailey, seconded by Councilman Lysyczyn to pay all audited claims against the Town of Bath as follows was 
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye
[bookmark: _Hlk108602164]November 2022
Fund			Claim #		Abstract		Amount
A			278			17			$ 20,820.00
December 2022
[bookmark: _Hlk119492369]Fund			Claim #		Abstract		Amount
A			279-303		18			$  39,950.36
B			88-105			12			$    7,259.13
DA			211-224		12			$  14,034.82
DB			174-188			12			$  56,718.91
SF			10				7			$    1,924.00
SL-1			23-24				12			$       389.20
Grand Total								$ 140096.42

Public Comment:

Patrick Galvin submitted a corrected estimate to connect to sewer that he received from a local plumber.  The original estimate included a grinder pump cost which is being provided through the project.

Istvan Szabo stated he found in the Town minutes of 1976 that the Town of Bath would maintain the drain that runs under State Route 415 from Salubria Lake.  He suggested the use of a camera to see if there is a blockage and now would be an ideal time as the water level is low.

Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to enter into executive session to discuss a specific personnel issue at 7:35pm.  Passed unanimously

Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to exit executive session at 7:45pm.  Passed unanimously

Resolution #22-117
Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to increase the bookkeeper’s salary by $2.00 an hour for 2023.
Adopted:	Councilman Glosick			Aye
		Councilman Bailey			Aye
		Councilman Lysyczyn		Aye
		Supervisor, Smith			Aye

Motion made by Councilman Lysyczyn, seconded by Councilman Bailey to adjourn the meeting of the Bath Town Board at 7:54pm.  Passed unanimously

Respectfully submitted,

Rhonda Tobias
Bath Town Clerk




 




 





